
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

Recommendation to Approve Extension of Bid 

11-024T – Emergency Debris Clean Up and Removal Services 

 

 

Bid 11-024T, Emergency Debris Clean Up and Removal Services, was approved on August 17, 2010, for 

five (5) years (August 17, 2010, through September 30, 2015) with a financial impact that could be as high 

as $2,000,000, dependent upon potential storm activity.  Emergency debris clean up and removal services 

provide debris removal services to the District in the aftermath of a severe storm, such as a major hurricane 

or tropical storm. 

The bid allows the option to extend the contract for ninety (90) days beyond the expiration date of the 

current contract period, per Section 4, Special Conditions 5, Contract Extension, “The term of the bid shall 

be for approximately five year(s), and may, by mutual agreement between SBBC and the Awardee(s), upon 

final SBBC approval, be extended for five additional one-year periods and, if needed, ninety (90) days 

beyond the expiration date of the final renewal period.”   

On June 8, 2015, a new bid, 16-034T, Emergency Debris Clean Up and Removal Services, was released on 

DemandStar.  As a result, Procurement & Warehousing Services received four (4) bid responses from 

proposers.  As of June 18, 2015, after bid 16-034T was released, the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), 

issued by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), was revised.  The CFR consists of 

requirements that non-federal entities, such as Broward County Public Schools, must adhere to in order to 

be eligible for federal reimbursement from FEMA after the impact of a storm. 

It was recommended to reject all bids received for Bid 16-034T, since a change in bid specifications will 

occur due to the revision of the CFR.  The additional time will allow staff to incorporate the revised 

requirements referenced in the CFR and ensure the District is in compliance through the issuance of a new 

bid. 

Since the District has not experienced a major storm since the award of this bid on August 17, 2010, there 

is no spend against the contract and supplier performance cannot be determined.  A new bid will be 

presented for award at the November 3, 2015, Board meeting. 


